Department of Education
P. O. BOX 2120
Richmond, Virginia 23218-2120

ADULT EDUCATION MEMO NO. 64-23


DATE:	November 30, 2023

TO: 		Adult Education Program Administrators

FROM: 	Dr. J. Anthony Williams, Director
		Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education

SUBJECT:	Reallocation of FY22 Federal Adult Education Funds 

This memo provides notice that the unspent FY22 adult education funds authorized under the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act will be reallocated to current adult education providers for expenses incurred before June 30, 2024.
The amounts of the reallocation awards are linked in the supplementary table. The FY2022 Reallocation of Federal Adult Education Funds Table lists the Adult Education and Family Literacy (AEFLA) (section 231) funds to be distributed to regional providers and the Integrated English Literacy and Civics Education (IELCE) (section 243) funds to be distributed to IELCE providers. This information is for planning purposes. Federal funds must be matched by a local match of 15 percent. A memo with grant award details will be forthcoming with these amounts when they are ready to be claimed for reimbursement. A budget worksheet will be required before reimbursements may be claimed.  
If you have any questions, please contact Heidi Silver-Pacuilla, Ph.D., Adult Education Coordinator, by email at OAEL@doe.virginia.gov or by telephone at (804) 774-2377.
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